

Board Meeting Highlights

April 25, 2017

Trustees: Guy Pelletier (Chairperson), Anne Marie Watson (Vice-Chairperson), David Bouchard, Murray Hollman, Adriana LaGrange, and Diane MacKay

Peru Mission Trip

École Secondaire Notre Dame High School students presented on their Peru mission trip that they experienced during spring break.

Edwin Parr Award Nominees

The Board of Trustees congratulated the Edwin Parr nominees (Allison McQuay – St. Martin de Porres School, Christopher Viczko – St. Thomas Aquinas Middle School, Teagan Donald – St. Matthew Catholic School, Haley Khatib – St. Teresa of Avila School and Kaitlyn Grundy – Holy Family School) and the Division finalist Conner Borle of St. Francis of Assisi Middle School.

Two Additional Full-Day P.D. Days Pilot Project

Based upon the feedback received from a two year pilot project the Trustees approved that the Division will continue to offer the current amount of full-day professional development days.

2018-2019 School Calendars

The Board of Trustees approved calendars for the 2018-2019 school year, except the one for Rocky Mountain House.

Capital Projects Update

St. Patrick's Community School in Red Deer – Modernization

RDCRS is working on organizing a meeting with Alberta Education to determine the full scope of work, timelines and delivery method.

St. Marguerite Bourgeoys Catholic School in Innisfail – Modernization

Work is complete and the school is expected to move into these new spaces at the end of June. At the moment, the fire alarm safety devices are being tested and verified.



St. Gregory the Great Catholic School in Blackfalds

The second floor is nearing completion and work is progressing on the main floor. The exterior landscape work will begin shortly, as well as the hardwood floor installation in the gymnasium. The school is scheduled to be completed at the end of May.

École Our Lady of the Rosary School in Sylvan Lake - Modular Relocation

Tenders have closed on this project and RDCRS is waiting for the successful bidder from Alberta Infrastructure.

St. Elizabeth Seton School in Red Deer - Modular Relocation

This project is currently out for tender.

Father Henri Voisin School in Red Deer - Modular Addition

ABC School has indicated that construction will begin in June on the modulars.

The next board meeting is on May 30, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.

Guy Pelletier, Board Chair